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Our Ref: JPT/HMH 
 
5th July 2024 
 
Dear Parents and Carers 
 
I started my Year 8 assembly today talking about the fact that our students are now 
entering a new world. For students in Year 8 they do not know a world that has not had a 
Conservative government. Interestingly, the result in the general election also matched the 
result of the election carried out in school. Let's see what the next five years hold. 
 
In the next part of the assembly I talked about changes for next year. There is nothing 
major we are doing differently next year. We are tightening up on a few things, will have a 
longer tutor time one day per week and are monitoring more closely the way students are 
using their iPads. 
 
Thank you to those of you who took the time to complete the survey sent out last week. I 
will digest the information over the coming days and, as always, will share with you the 
results and what we are going to do with the feedback we have received. 
 
It was lovely to meet so many of you on Tuesday evening for the Year 6 Induction Evening 
as we welcome the next cohort of students through our school gate. We had a great two 
days with the Year 6 students and we are really looking forward to seeing them again in 
September. 
 
We have had our Year 12 Induction Day today and also welcomed the new members of 
staff to the school that will be joining us in September. It really does feel like the end of 
term is not far away. 
 
For those of you that live locally, it is the Winshill Village Football Club Gala on Sunday. To 
help the local community we have opened up more car parking spaces this year for the 
club so hopefully this will create fewer parking issues on the roads around the school. 
 
Have a lovely weekend 
 
Kind regards 
 
Mr Jamie Tickle 
 
Headteacher 


